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We would like to thank everyone who donated to and/or attended our Macmillan Coffee 
Morning last Friday.  We had a fantastic turn out and you were all very generous with your 
donations of both cakes and money for such a worthy cause.  We raised a grand total of 
Ã261.60 which is fantastic!  Well done everyone. 

Dates for your Diaries 
 
 

Monday 8th October 
Flu vaccinations for Years R-5  
 

Monday 15th October 
Parent consultations, 3-7pm  
 

Tuesday 16th October 
Individual and sibling photographs 
 

Wednesday 17th October 
Parent consultations, 3-5pm  
 

Thursday 18th October, 5-6:30pm 
Halloween Disco for Years 1-6 
 

Friday 19th October 
Harvest Assemblies (details to follow) 
 

Friday 19th October 
School closes for half-term 
 

Monday 29th October 
School reopens for children 
 

Tuesday 6th November 
Year 1 tennis lessons begin (details to   
follow) 
 

Thursday 8th November 
Year 2 History Off the Page (details to 
follow) 
 

Tuesday 20th November 
Year 6 visit to Stibbington (details to   
follow) 
 

Thursday 22nd November 
Year 5 visit to Cadburyõs World (details to 
follow) 
 

Tuesday 27th November 
Year 4 Ukulele concert for parents 
(details to follow) 

Celebration Assembly  
 

Star of the Week certificates were given to 
the following children on: 
28/09/18 
Class 
 

Pixie           Ella L 
Unicorn      Petar V       
Pegasus      Charlie R      
Griffin       Kaylah G      
Centaur      Kak G      
Dragon       Darcie M      
Phoenix      Zak D      
 

05/10/18 
Class 
 

Pixie            Sophia F 
Unicorn       Truly N     
Pegasus       Kaya C     
Griffin        Wiktoria K     
Centaur       Rhiley P      
Dragon        Courtney A      
Phoenix       Sean M      
 

Well done everyone!    
 

Weekly attendance % 

 

Class W/C 24/09/18 W/C 01/10/18 

Pixie 97.6 95.3 

Unicorn 95.5 98.2 

Pegasus 93.6 89.0 

Griffin 97.5 99.3 

Centaur 98.6 96.6 

Dragon 99.6 95.0 

Phoenix 98.9 99.3 



Flu Vaccinations  

 

Flu vaccinations are being given to those 
children in Years R-5 who returned their 
consent forms, on Monday 8th October.  
If your child is unwell over the weekend, 
please make sure that you let the school 
office know as this may effect them being 
able to have the vaccine.  Thank you. 

Football League 

 

Children from Years 5 & 6 
have played their first two 
matches in the Corby, Oundle 
and Thrapston School Sports 
Partnership.  They have won 
one and lost one and are   
playing extremely well.  Their 
next match is on Monday 8th 
October and we wish them 
the very best of luck. 

Items required in Pixie Class 

 

Miss Lever-Jones is looking for donations of 
some items to enhance the Pixie Class     
outdoor area.  She is looking for small planks 
of wood, wooden cable reels (either small or 
large) and wooden logs.  If anyone would like 
to donate any of these items, please speak 
to Miss Lever-Jones. 

Parking 
 

Parking continues to be an issue around our 
school at drop off and pick up times.   
Please can parents ensure that they park 
safely and sensibly around school.   
Any issues that are reported to us are 
passed on to our local PCSO. 

Scooters, Bikes and Skateboards 
 

Please can we ask that scooters, bikes and 
skateboards are pushed or carried 
through the playground and not ridden  
before and after school. We would like to 
prevent any accidents from happening. 
Thank you! 

Halloween Disco 

 

The FOVS Halloween disco for Years 1-6 will take place in the school hall 
on Thursday 18th October, 5-6:30pm.  Entry will cost Ã1 and snacks and 
drinks will be available for the children to purchase at an extra cost.  We 
suggest a maximum of Ã2 spending money per child, preferably in change. 

Pixie Class will not attend this disco.  Instead, they are welcome to come to school on 18th 
October in fancy dress and there will be various different Halloween based activities for 
them to take part in throughout the day if they wish to do so. 

Harvest Celebrations 

 

Letters regarding our Harvest Celebrations will be sent home next week.  
These will take place on Friday 19th October.  Years 3-6 will attend a      
Harvest Assembly in the school hall at 9am and Years R-2 will attend a     
Harvest Celebration at the church of St John the Baptist at 1:30pm.  Both 
services will be led by Father Paul Frost and parents are invited to attend 
both. 

 



Online Safety  

 

This year, our online safety section of our newsletter shall return.  Each time, we will     
focus on a different game or app that your children may have been playing or talking about. 
Hopefully, it will offer lots of helpful tips and advice that will help to keep your child safe 
online.  

 

Are you hearing your child talk about Fortnite?  

Fortnite is a game that has recently been in the news a lot 
due to its growing popularity amongst children, and also 
emerging safety concerns. It is a multiplayer, action,      
survival game that can be played on a PC, Mac, Xbox, Switch 
or Playstation. It also has an app that can be downloaded.  

Did you know?  

¶ The recommended age for Fortnite is 12 years old. 
¶ You can add friends and chat online while playing the game. This leaves your child 

open to being contacted by strangers while they are playing. Research by the NSPCC 
worryingly suggested that 25% of children have been contacted by a stranger online.  

¶ The voice chat feature can be disabled but the text chat option canõt be. 
¶ The game contains cartoon violence. You can use a variety of weapons to kill other 

players.  
¶ The game allows in-app purchases. 

 

For more information, please visit www.net-aware.org.uk. 

Cross Country Challenge 

 

On Thursday 27th September, ten children across Years 3-6 took part in a Cross Country 
Challenge at West Glebe Park in Corby.  All of the children were excellent and made us all 
very proud.  We would like to say a special congratulations to three of the children who did 
exceptionally well in their age groups.  Sean came third in the Year 6 boys race, Lorenzo 
came third in the Year 5 boys race and Erika came sixth in the Year 3 girls race.  Well 
done to you all! 



Safeguarding 

If you ever have any concerns regarding the safety and wellbeing of our  

children, please contact the School and ask for Miss Thomas or Mrs Lowe 
(Designated Safeguarding Leads). 

Year 6 Viking Day 

 

On Tuesday 2nd October, Phoenix Class spent the day learning all about Vikings.  They were 
taught all about life in Viking Britain.  The children all made a real effort with their costumes 
for the day and they had a fantastic time as you can see in the photographs below. 


